
Question on Notice 
 

 No. 633 
 

Asked on 21 April 2006 
 
MR CALTABIANO asked the Minister for Transport and Main Roads (MR 
LUCAS) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will he provide a detailed breakdown of the total cost and funding structures for 
the following aspects of the Tugun Bypass Project as set out below: 
 

 



ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for his question. 
 
With respect to the breakdown in funding, there is no local government 
contribution. The Federal Government contribution is a lump sum contribution to 
the total project, not a series of contributions for specific aspects/items. 
 
In March 2003, the Federal Government matched a $120m by the Queensland 
Government. The basis of the Federal Government contribution was that it was 
a capped amount. It should be noted that the Federal Government has not paid 
a cent towards the cost of the Tugun Bypass at this stage. 
 
This was the last major allocation the Federal Government has provided for 
Gold Coast roads, despite the Liberal Party holding four safe seats there. 
Between July 2003 and June 2006, the Queensland Government will have 
provided $350m for Gold Coast roads. It is disappointing that in the May 9 
Budget, the Gold Coast was again neglected. Over the next four years, 
Queensland has committed $1.16b to Gold Coast roads, including our 
commitment to planning for the upgrade of the Pacific Motorway which links in 
with the Tugun Bypass.  
 
The Federal Treasurer announced an extra $160m matching funding for the 
Pacific Highway in New South Wales on top of the existing commitment of 
$160m over 10 years. I would urge the Honourable Member, as Shadow 
Transport spokesperson, to work harder with his Federal and State coalition 
members on the Gold Coast to convince Canberra to provide a fair share of 
funding to one of the fastest growing areas in Queensland. 
 
Following an exhaustive environmental impact assessment and approvals 
process, the estimated total cost of the project is now $543m. For the benefit of 
the Honourable Member, I attach the Federal Government’s conditions on 
which approval for the project was given.  Managing the project's environmental 
aspects and the costs associated with these have built into the project's various 
components. Project increases have also been brought about by the sharp rise 
in construction costs during this phase. While the Federal Government's 
contribution currently remains at $120m, the Queensland Government has 
stepped up to the mark and will provide the additional funding to ensure this 
important piece of infrastructure is delivered, not only for the people of 
Queensland, but also for the people of New South Wales and all Australians. 
 
The Department of Main Roads has provided the following costings. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attachment A 
 

 
 Cost  

$m ($2005) 
State $423m Federal $120m 

Planning & Preliminary 
Design 

31 

Stewart Road Interchange 
Completed and opened to 
traffic Dec 2004 

18 

Design & Construction  
• Design   14 

• Roads 136 

• Tunnels 198 

• Bridges 18 

• Environmental treatments 11 

• Land acquisition & GCAL 
compensation 

45 

• Project insurance 7 

• Project legal & contract 
agreements 

1.5 

• Contract administration 26 

• Project verification 8 

Risk & Contingency Reserve 29 

 
















